

24 January 2017

Members Present:-

Councillor Lisa Rutter (Chairman)

Councillor Caroline Stock (Vice-Chairman)

### **CHAIRMAN'S INTRODUCTION**

Prior to consideration of the issues list, the Chairman thanked the Greek Cypriot Centre for allowing the Forum to use the venue free of charge.

The Chairman also confirmed that the next meeting would be held at Chipping Barnet Library on 22 March 2017, at 7pm.

#### **1. PETITION CONTAINING 41 SIGNATURES - NO TO A ZEBRA AT CHASE WAY/CECIL ROAD CROSSROADS, LONDON N14 – SUBMITTED BY PETROS GEORGIU**

The Forum received a representation from the lead petitioner, Petros Georgiou.

**The Chairman thanked Petros Georgiou, noted the petition and referred the matter to the Chipping Barnet Area Committee for consideration.**

**ACTION: GOVERNANCE TO REFER THE MATTER TO AREA COMMITTEE**

#### **2. PETITION CONTAINING 87 SIGNATURES – SAFETY AT LYONSDOWN/LONGMORE JUNCTION – SUBMITTED BY NIKKI THORPE**

The Forum received a representation from the lead petitioner, Nikki Thorpe.

**The Chairman thanked Nikki Thorpe, noted the petition and referred the matter to the Chipping Barnet Area Committee for consideration.**

**ACTION: GOVERNANCE TO REFER THE MATTER TO AREA COMMITTEE**

### **3. COMMUTER PARKING IN BOTH GREAT BUSHEY DRIVE AND OAK TREE DRIVE N20 – SUBMITTED BY DAVID HARVEY**

The Forum received a representation from David Harvey.

**The Chairman thanked David Harvey, noted the issue and following a suggestion by Councillor Stock, requested that Ward councillors should carry out an informal survey with results being available by the next Forum.**

### **4. ACCIDENTS OCCURRING WHEN VEHICLES TURN LEFT OUT OF SOUTHWAY INTO TOTTERIDGE LANE AND OUT OF HILL CRESCENT INTO TOTTERIDGE LANE – SUBMITTED BY MICHAEL CARO**

The Forum considered the issue in Michael Caro's absence.

**The Chairman referred the matter to the Chipping Barnet Area Committee to review trimming trees, review warnings signs with a view to adjusting them if required and to carry out a review of the zebra crossing.**

#### **GOVERNANCE TO REFER THE ISSUE TO AREA COMMITTEE**

### **5. STREET LIGHTING IN VICTORIA ROAD, PARK ROAD AND CRESCENT ROAD – SUBMITTED BY JON DIX**

The Forum considered a representation from Jon Dix.

**The Chairman thanked Mr Dix and instructed the Commissioning Director Environment to report their findings back to Mr Dix, with local Councillors being copied in.**

#### **ACTION: COMMISSIONING DIRECTOR ENVIRONMENT**

### **6. THE PETITION FROM THE RIDGEWAY PRESENTED IN SEPTEMBER – SUBMITTED BY FREDERICK MAYER**

The Forum considered the issue in Mr Mayer's absence.

In addition to the information contained in the reply, It was noted that the original scheme would be delayed if the authority were to extend the zone to cover The Ridgeway (and other parallel roads such as Park Way) as the authority would be required to carry out a further consultation with The Ridgeway prior to any proposals being implemented.

This is a LIP funded scheme and potentially the scheme could be at risk if it not implemented by the end of March.

**The Chairman noted the issue and the additional clarification detailed above.**

**7. CHANGE THE SYSTEM FOR SUBMITTING QUESTIONS TO RESIDENTS FORUMS – SUBMITTED BY JON DIX**

The Forum considered a representation from Jon Dix.

**The Chairman thanked Mr Dix and noted the Issue.**

**8. WEBFORM – SUBMITTED BY JON DIX**

The Forum considered a representation from Jon Dix.

**The Chairman thanked Mr Dix and noted the Issue.**

**Next meeting:**

<b>Date</b>	<b>Venue</b>
<b>22 March 2017 at 7pm</b>	<b>Chipping Barnet Library</b>

The meeting finished at 7.55pm

